
 

The information in this letter is provided by Cliffs Steel Inc. for itself and, if applicable, for its subsidiaries, Cleveland-Cliffs Steel Corporation 
and Cleveland-Cliffs Steel LLC, for the general information of customers and does not imply any warranty. The interpretation or use of this 
information is the sole responsibility of the user. This information is provided to you on the following conditions: (1) Cliffs makes no 
representations or warranties as to any tests used in preparing this letter or correctness of its contents; (2) Cliffs shall not be liable to you or 
any other person for the performance, merchantability, suitability or fitness for any purpose of any material or item tested or investigated in the 
preparation of this letter, whether such liability is asserted on the basis of express or implied representations, warranties or conditions, in 
contract or tort, by statute or common law, or on any other basis; and, (3) you agree to hold Cliffs harmless against any liability that may be 
imposed on it in connection with this letter, the manufacture of any item in reliance on it, the use of any item so manufactured or the breach of 
any of these conditions. 

 

 

January 1, 2023 

 

Subject:  Cliffs Steel Inc. Weirton Tin Products 

  

To Whom It May Concern: 

 

We are providing following information concerning the tin products which are manufactured at and shipped 

from Cliffs Steel Inc.’s (“Cliffs”) Weirton tin mill.   

 

1. Cliffs’ tin products, which are sold to our customers for use in the manufacture of food or beverage 

containers, are manufactured in strict accordance with the specifications received from our U.S. 

container manufacturers. 

 

2. Potentially hazardous chemical substances, such as mercury, polychlorinated biphenyls and 

asbestos, are not used by Cliffs in the manufacturing of its tin products.   

 

3. Lead, mercury, cadmium and hexavalent chromium are not intentionally added or introduced into 

Cliffs’ tin products.  With respect to the New Model in Packaging Legislation, now referred to as the 

Toxics in Packaging Clearing House or TPCH (the previous CONEG Legislation), the combined 

incidental level of lead, mercury, cadmium, and hexavalent chromium in our products is less than 

100 parts per million. 

 

4. Cliffs does not intentionally add or use any of the following allergens in the manufacturing of its tin 

products. 

• Peanuts, tree nuts including derivatives 

• Fish, shellfish including derivatives 

• Milk products including derivatives 

• Egg products including derivatives 

• Wheat including derivatives 

• Soy including derivatives 

 

5. Cliffs does not make any representations concerning compliance with the FDA’s 

labeling/misbranding requirements as it is not responsible for the final consumer packaging that its 

tin might be used in.     

 



Should you have any questions or require further information, please contact the undersigned at 

evelyn.hoffman@clevelandcliffs.com. 

__________________________________ 
Evelyn Hoffman 
Director, Central Quality 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


